Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of Warcop Parish Council
Held on Tuesday 8th June 2021
at Warcop Parish Hall

at 7.00 pm
PRESENT:
Councillors Keetley, Allen, Harrison, Sydall, Hauser & Hughes
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk Mrs Strong, District Councillor W Patterson and 7 members of the public 
	01/0621
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Councillor Deighton & County Councillor A Connell
	ACTION

	02/0621
	ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
It was proposed by Councillor Hauser and seconded by Councillor Sydall that Councillor Keetley be elected as Chairman for the forth coming year.  Councillor Keetley accepted and signed the declaration of office.

	

	03/0621
	ELECTION OF VICE-CHAIRMAN
It was proposed by Sydall and seconded by Councillor Keetley that Councillor Allen be elected to continue as Vice-Chairman for the forth coming year.  Councillor Allen accepted.
	

	04/0621
	FINANCE

The council agreed to make the annual donation to the rush bearing committee of £250 and will also continue to support the village hall with an agreed sum of £2000 both of which can be reviewed if required.

	

	05/0621
	MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
These were read and signed as an accurate record of the last annual general meeting.  Due to COVID restrictions the 2020 AGM was cancelled

	

	06/0621
	CHAIR’S REPORT

The past year has of course been dominated by the COVID pandemic and months of lockdown.  Despite that the Parish Council has managed to meet regularly via Zoom to keep on top of projects and deal with any issues that arose.  The Parish Council has once again been extremely active over the last year on a range of issues.
· It is pleasing to report that we have new members of the Parish Council with Katy Hauser and Faye Hughes being the latest to join us, bringing a wide range of skills and enthusiasm.

· During lockdown, we offered our support to any vulnerable residents and some PC members helped deliver food from Stephenson and Low Howgill butchers.

· As Chair, on behalf of the whole PC I would also like to thank the many residents who helped deliver food during the lockdown periods.  There are also many who volunteer their time and energy in grass cutting, strimming, painting railings or collecting litter when out on walks.  We are grateful to them, and it would be great if even more could help out in this way.

Improvements

· Trustees of the hall were successful in obtaining grants to extend the storage capacity and install automatic front doors to improve accessibility.  It is intended to have storage racks in the new small storeroom.  We also hope to install an electronic screen above the new store door for users to project onto, funded by the PC.

· Katy Hauser has taken the lead in applying for grants and meeting contractors to completely upgrade the playground on the village green in Warcop.  Fund-raising events and grant applications have taken place as well as seeking local opinion for the best design.

· We still have plans to make improvements to the cemetery including a new water butt and handrail on the slope to the entrance.  A new noticeboard has also been put up.

· We purchased 5 recycled planters to share between Sandford Warcop and Bleatarn, but still need to decide where to place them and who will look after them.

· We continue to cut the grass in the parish with the help of a team of volunteers, including Chris Harbage who has helped enormously.

· We successfully lobbied Cumbria Highways to improve the road markings in Warcop and to mend the huge potholes at Doby Lane in Sandford.

· Churchyard and cemetery maintenance work continues with repairs to fallen walls, tree maintenance and other required work on a rolling programme.  We are indebted to Dan Sowerby for all his help.

· We purchased more dog fouling signs for the parish and provided/moved litter bins to address the problem.

· Caroline Syddall will lead on providing litter picking equipment across the parish for people to borrow when out for a walk to keep on top of the litter problem.

· We worked with the primary school and the parish hall to fix a drainage problem that caused the footpath near the old vicarage wall to be permanently waterlogged.

· We have set up a mailing list on Mailchimp which now has almost 50 subscribers.  This allows us to keep more people more directly up to date on any issues or events.

Influence

· Lobbied Highways England and other pressure groups to improve safety on the A66 and to consider our view on the route of the dualled section between Appleby and Brough during the consultation.

· We are continuing to lobby the Environment Agency, Eden Rivers Trust, The Woodland Trust and the MOD to help create a natural flood prevention scheme up on the fells to divert water from the becks that run into Warcop during intense periods of rain.

· The PC has worked to find a resolution to The Chamley Arms with the new owner, and we are aware that a considerable amount of work has been completed, but things came to a halt during lockdown.

· We have attended 2 open meetings at Sandford to hear of some concerns and how we might be able to support them and achieve further improvements.

· Developed and updated a Parish Action plan to guide our work.

· Attended the annual MOD liaison committee with other PCs.

· Represented the parish on the Friends of the Eden Valley Public Transport Group and maintained the Friday minibus and influenced the decision to route the new S6 Western Dales minibus through Warcop on a Tuesday.

Decisions

· We regularly consider EDC planning applications and approve, comment or oppose as appropriate.

· We continue to support Warcop Parish Hall financially as it serves our community well and by applying for planning permission to extend the storage in the hall, for example or to purchase much needed equipment.

· We also support the annual Rush-bearing.

· The PC represents the view of the community regarding Appleby Horse Fair and taken appropriate action for improvements in conjunction with the police and MASC group.

I would like to thank all my fellow Parish Councillors for their support and hard work during an exceedingly difficult period and also special thanks to our clerk Heidi Strong who keeps us all in line!!

David Keetley - Chair

	

	07/0621
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The date for the next schedule annual general meeting is confirmed as

May 2022
Meeting closed at 7.30pm
Chair …………………………………

Date ……………………………………….
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